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Hays - DNR, Peter <peter.hays@state.co.us>

Concerns - Wattenberg Phase 2 / Pond 1 South Highwall
Hays - DNR, Peter <peter.hays@state.co.us> Tue, Feb 14, 2023 at 9:28 AM
To: mcsfh157@aol.com
Cc: "jared.ebert@state.co.us" <jared.ebert@state.co.us>, Neil Whitmer <neil.whitmer@holcim.com>

Sheri,

The required 40' offset between the south boundary of Phase 2 / Pond 1 and the permit boundary along CR23 3/4 was
verified by the Division during the April 22, 2022 inspection.   The closest offset measured 46 feet in the southwest corner
of the phase.  Please see the second paragraph on Page 4 of the attached inspection report from April 22, 2022. 

The boundary is not required to be fenced by the Division.

The requirements of the Baurer Pit would supersede the requirements of the Wattenberg Lakes permit.

Please address any questions regarding the plans for the Bauer Pit to the Operator.  Mr. Neil Whitmer with Holcim is
copied on this email.

Peter S. Hays
Environmental Protection Specialist

I am working remotely and can be reached at 970.703.3767.
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